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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting

	Meeting of
	Mearns Primary Parent Council 

	Held on
	Monday 6 February 2017

	Present
	Mark McFadyen (Chair), Zhada Robertson (Secretary, parent P1 P4), Denise Donnelly (DHT), Angela O'Connor (Acting DHT), Jo McGregor (Acting DHT),  Patricia Paton (PTA rep, parent P3), Cheryl Blair (parent P6), Roz Horne (parent / P3, P6), Catriona Carragher (parent P4, P6), Jenny McIay (parent / P6), Gillian Holmes (parent / P3, P7), Jennifer Smith (parent / P2, P4), Lorna MacInnes (parent / P1) and Cllr Ian McAlpine (ERC)
Apologies:  Catherine Dillon Ruddy (HT)

	Item Discussed
	
	

	Welcome and Introduction.
	MPPC Chair, Mark welcomed attendees.  Denise Donnelly (DHT) provided a summary of discussion and action points agreed at the last meeting (in Chair and HT's absence).  
	

	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Minutes were approved in advance of the meeting and have been circulated via Twitter.  It was agreed that a hard copy of approved minutes would be placed outside of school office on noticeboard, in addition to availability online.
	To be added to school website and to folder in school office. 

	Chair's correspondence
	Chair circulated:

a) Parent Council Chair response to "Empowering Teachers, Parents and Communities to Achieve Excellence and Equity in Education - A Governance Review." https://consult.scotland.gov.uk/empowering-schools/a-governance-review/consultation/view_respondent?_b_index=120&uuId=181343828
b) Minutes of the Parent Equality Forum which took place on 19 January 2017 https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/er/Mearns/files/2012/10/Parent-Equalities-Forum-minute-Jan-2017.docx
The Chair also called on 1-2 volunteers who wished to undertake Recruitment and Selection Training which will take place on 27 Feb.

The Chair noted the request for discussion on land use near MPS, to be taken under AOB.
	

	HT Report  
	Denise Donnelly (DHT) presented the following points:

a) Pupil Equity Fund - Scottish Government

DHT noted her attendance at the Pupil Equity Funding Conference and that MPS would receive some funding as a result of this Fund and planned to discuss spending further at a budget meeting with Mhairi Shaw / ERC on 9 Feb.

b) Parent Equality Forum meeting

DHT attended the above meeting and noted the final meeting for 2016-17 would take place at MPS on 11 May.  The meeting will cover how each school celebrates diversity and parental involvement.  DHT sought MPPC and PTA representation at the meeting, if possible. 
c) Use of Social Media 

DHT, once again, requested parents to raise any matters of concern relating to the school (including parking issues) to be routed through the school office, rather than through the use of social media.
d) Standardised tests

DHT noted the tests for P3, P5 and P7 pupils were about to start and would continue until 26 Feb.

e) Mearns Castle Cluster review Report

DHT confirmed that the Cluster Transition Report was still awaited.

f) Maidenhill School consultation

DHT noted the recent visit by a representative of Education Scotland to discuss the consultation.

Roz Horne asked what percentage of MPS pupils currently  reside in the Mearns Castle catchment area and expressed her concern that this figure would drop further leaving an even smaller number of pupils remaining at MPS, following establishment of new school.  She asked why consideration was not given to this and for the proposed boundary change to eliminate any split that currently exists for pupils at MPS.  Roz Horne also noted that many parents felt the consultation was misleading and were not aware of the impact on catchment areas.

 g) Update on Mrs Dillon-Ruddy's son
DHT was pleased to pass on the news that Mrs Dillon-Ruddy's son had recently undergone further treatment.

HT had passed on her thanks to all who helped to raise funds for the Beatson Charity.  She was pleased to announce that nearly £2500 had been raised.  

	DHT was not aware that requested data is currently available.



	AOB
	a) Uniform
Patricia noted that PTA was currently exploring the option of using alternative suppliers for school uniform to ensure parents are provided with more choice for school uniform items which carries the MPS logo.

PTA has requested MPS of further details for copyrights relating to uniform items (e.g. tartan, badge) in order to move forward on bringing in other suppliers.

Cllr McAlpine noted that ERC actively encourages its schools to work with several suppliers, which would provide parents with a broader choice on price and quality.

b) Proposed loss of green space next to school pitch.

Jennifer Smith raise her concerns regarding proposals in ERC's LDP2 of building residential units on the land stretching across Hunter Drive, just above the school pitch.  DHT noted that this land was not owned by the school and therefore the school were not able to participate in the consultation or comment on the proposal.  Mrs O' Connor did note that the land has been used for field study work by the school on occasions.
Jennifer Smith explained that she had received many objections by parents over these plans to build on the green space, including issues of child safety, effect on pupil spaces at the school and the need to protect the limited green space in the area.  Jennifer Smith sought representations by councillors on the matter.

Cllr McAlpine noted his agreement with Jennifer's points and urged objections to be lodged by the consultation deadline of 8 February.

Chair agreed with Jennifer's objections and noted that less publicity seems to have been given to this proposal than the consultation for the new Maidenhill school.  Chair agreed to submit an objection and for the issue to be placed on MPPC FB page to encourage participation in the consultation.

c) Many parents in attendance discussed the issue of reckless driving on and around the school premises and noted concerns raised by children. It was agreed that more needs to be done to remind parents and carers of the need to allow plenty of time for the school run journeys and to take extra care when driving and parking in and around the car park areas of the school.
d) Cllr McAlpine noted that the ERC budget meeting will take place on Thur 9 February.  He noted that parents will have already seen the ERC correspondence relating to the increase in council tax, which is urgently needed to ensure investment in the area meets needs of residents.  The Budget meeting will go into this in more detail.
	PTA to discuss parent feedback and current contractual arrangements.
DHT agreed to check on whether school could take position on proposal.

Chair to submit MPPC objection and promote consultation on FB page.

	Date of next meeting
	Proposed Future Meeting Dates
24 April and 8 May 2017 - tbc
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